
EAST SEVIER COUNTY UTILITY DISTRICT 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING 

August 12, 2021 
5:30 P.M. 

AGENDA

1) Call to Order by President Roy Ivey
 

2) Introduction of Commissioners, Alliance Personnel and ESCUD Manager

3) Motion to approve the minutes of the July 8, 2021 meeting

4) Persons to be Heard

**ONE AT A TIME AS RECOGNIZED**
When it is your turn to speak, please stand, state your name, address and phone 
number prior to your discussion.  Time limit is 10 minutes.
Please be considerate of others that may wish to speak by keeping your 
comments brief.
Customers that interrupt others speaking may be asked to leave the meeting.

REPORTS: 
 

5) Motion to approve the Accounts Payable Listing in total as submitted. 
 

6) Alliance Water Resources – Financial Report / Operations  

OLD BUSINESS:

7) None 

NEW BUSINESS: 

8)  WWTP Update
 
9)  WWTP Draw Approval

  

10)  Adjournment – Next regular meeting to be held on Thursday, September 9, 2021 – 5:30 
p.m. 



MINUTES

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE
EAST SEVIER COUNTY UTILITY DISTRICT

Thursday, July 08, 2021

The Board of Commissioners of the East Sevier County Utility District met at 5:30 p.m.
on Thursday, July 08, 2021, in the Office of the East Sevier County Utility District, 1529
Alpine Drive, Sevierville, TN 37876.  Commissioners present were Roy Ivey, President;
Barbara Darby, Secretary/Treasurer; and Janice Brooks–Headrick.

President Roy Ivey called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. for any old or new business.
Introductions were made to acquaint visitors with Commissioners and Alliance staff.

A motion to approve the minutes of the June 10, 2021, meeting was made by Barbara.
Janice seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Persons to be Heard
Robert Millsaps of 1522 Wilhite Creek Road asked the Board how much he had to pay 
toward his bill to be paid in full to date, which had accumulated to $4,995.71 since March 
of 2019,. He wanted to pay it since he is trying to sell the property, which he had just 
inherited from Otis Tarkington.  No payments or contact has been made regarding the 
account since it was opened.  The property does have a mobile home in place, which is
not inhabited; Robert stated he uses it for storage only.  However, the ESCUD ordinance 
says that any property which has a dwelling on it, regardless of whether it is habitable or 
not, is subject to monthly service charges. Barbara said in order to bring the account to 
zero, he would have to pay the account in full; no credit would be given.  He then 
produced the exact dollar amount due in cash.  He was given a receipt and a copy of the 
section of the ESCUD Ordinance which explains that properties would be billed for water 
and, if available, sewer as long as there is a dwelling on the property.

Terry Wingate, Secretary of the English Mountain Property Owners’ Association 
(EMPOA), Said the Hommel Paving, owned by Caleb Howie, 865-250-4346, will be on
the Mountain the first thing in the morning to pave Swann Saddle and Low Sunset roads.  
The POA is helping with the cost. The POA has collected more yearly dues than ever 
since they hired All-Pro Management to handle the accounts.  They recently spent $1,500 
to clean up the area on the corner of Alpine and Lin Creek roads, which had piles of 
demolition refuse that someone had dumped there.  They have plans to make many more 
improvements, such as clearing many of the roads that have grown over due to years of 
neglect.  They also plan to start adding penalties for non-payment of dues.  EMPOA 
Rules & Regulations can be found at englishmountain.info.com.  



Terry asked that ESCUD pay their dues, which are $500 for businesses.  Janice asked 
him who decided that ESCUD should be categorized as a business.  He said the officers 
of the POA had sent notices to all the businesses on the Mountain, including ESCUD.
Terry stressed how much the money is needed and that the POA would use it to make 
much-needed improvements on the Mountain. The Board told him they would give him 
an answer tomorrow. Later in the meeting after all visitors had gone, Barbara said she 
didn’t think that ESCUD could be defined as a business in the same way the other 
businesses, the Condos and Rehab, can.  ESCUD is a non-profit organization that 
answers to the State.  She suggested that we contact ESCUD Attorney Mark Jendrek for 
advice on the issue.  Evan texted Mark right away but did not hear back from him before 
the meeting ended.

Terry said that the Board had approved $4,000 to pave the roads where ESCUD had dug 
to perform leak repairs; but there is another area needing to be paved that was not 
considered when the Board approved the dollar amount, which might raise the cost.  
Barbara motioned, and Janice seconded the motion, to approve funds for the paving 
project not to exceed $5,000.

Ron Cooley, Vice President of the EMPOA, reported possible leaks in the area that will 
be paved in the morning, two on Half High, one by Well C, and one farther up by about 
25 ft..  Evan said he will get up there early to check it out before it possibly gets paved 
over. Ron reported that a mobile home is going in on Butternut; he told the owner he 
should coordinate the sewer install with Darrell, ESCUD Wastewater Operator. A
developer is planning on building houses on Azalea, which he might plan to rent out 
though Air B & B.  ESCUD should speak with him about the availability of service there.  

A rather lengthy discussion ensued among Evan, the Commissioners, and visitors about 
running new sewer lines in various locations around the Mountain and who would be 
responsible for payment.  No decisions were reached.

Ron lives at 1386 Aintree Drive.  He asked that with filters being added to Wells A, B,
and C, is the water quality now as good as it will get?  Evan explained that Well C has 
been offline since May 05 of this year.  Once it is back online tomorrow, the quality 
should improve.

Mary Tasker of 1523 Lin Creek Road had called earlier in the day to ask about a charge 
for water and sewer on her bill back in January of this year.  The meter reading showed
that 93,560 gallons of water had passed through the meter.  The charges totaled 
$1,653.56. No one from their household had questioned this until today.  Mary said there 
is no way they could have used that much water.  Yet, the reading was an actual read.
The previous and next readings were both normal.  It seems as if they had a leak or 
someone left water running.  The Board agreed to allow her a once-in-twelve-month 
forgiveness of half of the water overage and all of the sewer overage.  

Evan asked for approval of the list of bills.  Barbara motioned to approve the Accounts
Payable listing in total as submitted.  Janice seconded the motion; motion carried.  Evan 



asked for a motion to approve the treasury report since there were no questions from the 
Board.  Barbara motioned to approve the treasury report; Janice seconded the motion.  
Motion carried.

Concerning operations, Evan reported that the building at the WWTP has been torn 
down, and the hole for the new tank has been partially dug. J. S. Haren employees 
should have the plant ready to receive the new components by next week.

The WWTP project is underway.  There is a “mountain” of dirt there that Evan said the 
Utility can use, if needed.  Well C is coming back online tomorrow.  We installed a 
bigger pump at Well D that is not sensitive to sand and can push 65 gpm through the 
system.  However, the filtration system no need to be expanded in order to keep up with 
the higher output.  We have nine spare tanks, which we replace recently, that can be used 
for the project. Jeff Bragonier, Alliance employee here on the Mountain, suggested 
utilizing King Pure Water in Sevierville for our water filtration needs instead of 
AquaClear, who is asking an unreasonable price, around $30,000, to expand the Well D 
system. We added a backup booster pump at Well C and also plan to do the same at 
Serenity Point.  

When SE Diving Services, LLC, finally arrived to repair the tank at Well C after having 
cancelled 2-3 times, they discovered that the water line was below the area to be repaired.  
They informed staff that the water line had to cover the area of repair so that the divers 
could reach it and that they would be charging ESCUD a trip charge for coming out.  We 
are fighting the charge since SE Diving did not inform us about the tank level
requirement beforehand.  

We are working with TDEC to install a 10,000-gallon tank at Well D.  We have decided 
to try to get approval to use both tanks, which means we will have to install a concrete 
pad where we can find available space on the property.  TDEC will get back with us next 
month. 

Janice said Carol Peak had called to see if campers or fifth-wheels could be hooked to our 
service lines.  Barbara said that the District has always frowned on it due to the fact that 
the customer can accumulate a high bill, and then hitch up the camper and drive off
without paying.  Also, our only real recourse for non-payment is to put a lien on the 
property, which in these cases would not include the camper, but only the land itself. 
After a short discussion, the Commissioners agreed to allow campers to hook onto our 
service lines, but they must first get POA approval and pay double deposit, or $650.

Old Business
None



New Business
New business was discussed throughout the meeting. Evan explained that the foundation 
for the wastewater plant was being formed up.  The 2nd tank at well D is being engineered 
and will have to be approved by TDEC.

The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, August 12, 2021, at 5:30 p.m.

Adjournment
Roy motioned and Barbara seconded the motion, to adjourn at 7:12 p.m. Motion carried.

__________________________
Secretary-Treasurer



















OPERATIONS REPORT – East Sevier County Utility District

July - 2021

Administrative

Staff has been working with McGill, TDEC, and USDA to move the wastewater
plant project as quickly as possible.  The foundation was dug and the form for the 
concrete was completed.  The concrete should be poured in early August.   

Victor Wright, Ryan Smith, and Derek McCubbin were on site in July to help 
ESCUD staff perform daily duties and sample collection. 

Treatment

Treatment at the wells is monitored daily. All testing results have been within 
regulatory compliance.

Treatment at the wastewater plant is effective.  All monthly parameters were
within permit limits.

Collection/Distribution

There have been several sewer overflows at Bear Creek Crossing.  New pumps and
controls have been ordered that should resolve the issue. 

Capped dead line at Smoky Mtn Ridge. 
Sewer tap repaired at Lashbrooke 
Force Main repair at Parkside

Customer Service

Several after hours and weekend call outs for the offsite wastewater facilities

throughout entire month. 

Project Updates

The wastewater plant foundation area has been prepared. Rainfall has prevented the 
concrete pour during the month of July.  It is expected to occur in early August.  

A new well pump and pipe have been installed at Well C.

The new pump at D is putting out 70 gpm.  We have found that the filter system can 
handle 70 gpm, but has been throttled to filter much less.  Staff has instructed a new 
vendor to remedy this so that we can provide more quality water to customers.

The new 10,000 gallon tank for D is being reviewed by TDEC.

OUR
MISSION

We partner
with

communities
to deliver the
finest water

and
wastewater

services
available at a 
competitive

price. We are
committed to
keeping water

safe and
clean while

serving
people and

taking care of
communities

with improved
technical

operations,
careful

management
and financial

oversight, and
ensured

regulatory
compliance.

Alliance Water
Resources, Inc.

206 S. Keene
St. Columbia,

MO 65201

(573)874-8080



OPERATIONS REPORT – East Sevier County Utility District

Regulatory

Monthly Water and Wastewater reports were successfully submitted to the
Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation.

Concerns for the Month

The sewer issues at Bear Creek Crossing have been time consuming.  We hope to 
have all of the necessary parts in and installed by mid-August.

Positives for the Month

The diving company was able to make repairs to the well C tank.


